

INFRASTRUCTURE AND CAPITAL INVESTMENT COMMITTEE

Mr Michael Cameron Chief Executive Scottish Housing Regulator Room T3.40 The Scottish Parliament Edinburgh EH99 1SP

Sent by e-mail Roisin.Harris@scottishhousingregulator. gsi.gov.uk

Direct Tel: 0131-348-5882 (RNID Typetalk calls welcome)

Fax: 0131-348-5088

Email: ici.committee@scottish.parliament.uk

26 March 2015

Dear Mr Cameron

SCOTTISH HOUSING REGULATOR (SHR) ANNUAL REPORT AND ACCOUNTS 2013/14

Thank you for your letter of 5 March responding to several points raised with you by the Committee regarding your annual report and accounts for 2013/14. As you know, the Committee considered the contents of your letter at its meeting on 18 March.

Following this consideration, the Committee agreed that it would invite the Scottish Housing Regulator to provide further oral evidence, prior to the Parliament's summer recess, to give an update on progress in relation to the range of issues covered in your letter.

The Committee further agreed to request that, in providing further evidence at that point, that you prioritise information on progress towards the introduction of an appeals process, as well as on the issue regarding the personal use by governing bodies and staff of the same contractors and suppliers that are used by their RSL.

You will wish to note that the Committee would also expect to seek the views of key social housing sector stakeholders as part of this process.

I have asked the Committee clerking team to liaise with your staff to identify a suitable date for a further evidence session in June 2015. I look forward to seeing you then.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Eadie

Infrastructure and Capital Investment Committee Convener